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 The school year is winding down fast with the usual whirl of spring activities and class 

projects. Graduation will be held on May 12th at 10:00 AM.  Congratulations to all of the 

graduates and their families!   

 The school and Hershey Education Association will be holding a retirement reception for 

Cherilyn Kuhl on May 16th from 3:00 ï 6:00 PM in the school cafeteria.  We are encouraging 

the community to attend and wish Cherilyn well in the next chapter of her life! 

 Mrs Ellen Tjadin, Mr. Alex Woodside and Mrs. Jessica Gieselman will be leaving 

Hershey Public Schools at the end of the year.  I would like to take this opportunity to wish them 

all the best of luck on the next venture in their careers. 

I have included a copy of the Hershey Public School 2018-2019 school calendar in this 

monthôs newsletter.  School will start on Monday, August 20, 2018. 

Parents, please continue to check your online account on PowerSchool to view your 

childrenôs grades and assignments.  Research shows that parental involvement is a great indicator 

of student achievement. 

You will be receiving a copy of our 2017-18 annual report in the mail in June.  Schools 

are required by Rule 10 of the Nebraska Department of Education guidelines to inform the public 

of certain financial and education items.  We compile this information in brochure form each 

year and mail it to all patrons.  I hope that the informational brochure gives you valuable 

information about our school district.  If you have any questions, please come in and see me or 

contact me by phone. 

Please check the calendar on the website over the summer to see calendar updates on 

important summer events, fall, winter and spring events for the 18-19 school year will also be 

added! 

This has been another wonderful school year thanks to the dedication of our entire staff 

and the support of the Hershey community.  We hope that everyone has a safe and enjoyable 

summer! 

 

 Mrs. Jane Davis, Supt. 

 

http://www.hpspanthers.org/
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News From the High School Principal 

Welcome to May!  With the end of school nearing we have many events and activities 

worth mentioning.  First and foremost, is our Seniorôs graduation on May 12th at 10:00am.  This 

class of kids has worked hard and are finishing strong in their careers at Hershey.  Please plan on 

attending our graduation in the East gym to help honor and celebrate our students.  This class of 

students has been very rewarding to work with.  I have seen many of the students in this class 

excel in academics and the activities that they participate in.  They are also a group of students 

that have set some lofty goals for their futures.  Each student in this class has many strong 

characteristics that will help them be successful in life.  Their parents and the staff at Hershey 

Public School have done an outstanding job of preparing them for life.  It is sad to see them 

move on, but exciting knowing that they will become successful members of society and forever 

be a part of Hershey Schools.   

 I would like to mention our Hershey Education Foundation students of the month from 

the senior class for the 2017-2018 school year.  They are as follows: 

 

August- Meggan Connell     January- Sydney Wolken 

September- Easton Clark     February- Bryan McGahan 

October- McKade Smith     March- Tarissa Biere 

November- Aspen Carpenter     April - Ellary McConnell 

December- Baylee Brownawell     May- Skylar Herrick 

Another exciting week that we have in May is Teacher Appreciation Week.  It will start 

on May 7th and run through May 11th.  On Tuesday, May 8th we will observe national teacher 

appreciation day.  This day is a day to honor and recognize all of the positive contributions that 

teachers make in our lives.  Please take some time to thank a teacher and maybe share a positive 

story about how you have been impacted by an educator.  As an educator, my best moments are 

when a student or former student tells me about the impact I had in their life and says thank you.  

That is better than any gift I could ever receive on that day.   

I am pleased to announce our new staff that will be joining our team in Hershey for the 

2018-2019 school year.   Mr. Kyle Bottom will be teaching 7th and 8th grade English and 

coaching some of our activities.  Kyle is currently teaching and coaching in Sutton.  In the music 

department our new vocal teacher will be Ms. Jadyn Johnson.  Jadyn is currently student 

teaching at Elkhorn schools and she is a member of a very successful barbershop quartet.  Our 

new band instructor will be Mr. Ian Nelson.  Ian is student teaching in Lincoln and was a 

member of the Cornhusker marching band while in college.  In the Special Education department 

we have hired Mrs. Codi Lorensen.  Codi has been teaching special education in the North Platte 

school system.  Please take some time to get our new staff and make them feel welcome in the 

school and community of Hershey.   

As we work our way into the summer, please remember to check our school website for 

events and important information.  Over the summer, I am always available to talk with parents 

and stay in communication with your needs.  Please feel free to e-mail me at 

jeff.steinbeck@hpspanthers.org with any questions or needs that may arise during the summer 

break.  I will also try to keep up with my Twitter account and post some information there.  My 

Twitter account is @hps_panthers.  I hope that everyone has a great end to the school year and 
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an even better beginning to their summer.  I look forward to seeing our students on August 20th 

when school resumes! 

Jeff Steinbeck 

High School Principal 

 

May Newsletter 2018 from Activity Director  

Finally the spring weather has emerged but sunshine has been hard to come by this year.  

We have had many of our activities affected by the weather this spring.  Track and golf have had 

meets postponed and rescheduled.  Through the adversity of not competing as much, our student-

athletes are still working hard. 

We just had our annual high school honor/activity awards night.  It was a huge success as 

we got to see multiple students get awards and be recognized for their accomplishments in the 

classroom and on the playing fields.   We have amazing students here at Hershey Public Schools 

and that was shown in a great way that night. 

Our chorus and band programs competed at District music this year, as we hosted the 

District Music competition.  Hershey will be hosting District next year as well.  A special thanks 

to Ellen Tjaden, Alex Woodside, Kristin Benjamin, Teresa Rotert, and our entire staff for making 

it a huge success. 

Our golf team and girlôs tennis teams have had many meets so far and have seen a lot of 

success.  They look forward to finishing their seasons strong.  Our new tennis coach John 

Lehmer has done an amazing job in his first year as the girls tennis coach.  Some of our golfers 

have come away with individual medals from their meets this year.  Tennis already will be able 

to participate at state in Lincoln but golf will have to participate at Districts in Kimball hoping to 

qualify for state.  

The track and field team has seen a lot of success this year so far.  We recently had Kyler 

Banks break the school and SPVA conference record in the pole vault, with a clearance height of 

15ô 1ò.  Congratulations to all of our track and field athletes and good luck the rest of the year.  

On April 23rd we held our 6th annual Mike Troxel Invitational.  It was a huge success and we 

even had a beautiful day with weather cooperating.  Thank you for all the field judges, timers 

and pickers, and other volunteers that helped out.  I cannot run a track meet without your time 

and efforts.  I cannot thank you all enough! 

 School is only weeks away from being done and summer break will be here for us all.  It 

is crazy to think that the school year is almost over.  As I look back over this school year I could 

not be more proud of what this school has accomplished in all of our activities.  This year truly 

was another banner year and many memories were made that we all will cherish for a very long 

time.  I am excited to see what the rest of school year has in store for us. Congratulations to all of 

the seniors on a great high school career and we wish you all the best in your future endeavors! 

 

Jared Thomsen 

Hershey Public Schools 

Activities Director/Assistant Principal 
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NEWS FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL  

 Itôs hard to believe that this is the final newsletter for the school year.  The month of May 

will fly by quickly as the last day of school is scheduled for May 16.  Although it is a short 

month for us, there are many things happening on our calendar.  Please take a look at the special 

events planned between now and the last day of school.  

 As your child transitions into summer vacation, it is important for him or her to spend 

time reading and writing on a regular basisïwhether he or she is a very beginning reader or a 

fluent reader. I know many of our kids are involved in several different activities throughout the 

summer but I hope you will include some literacy opportunities as well.  Below are some 

suggestions for making your childôs summer literacy fun and enjoyable:  

   ÅSet aside a consistent time each day for reading. Depending on your familyôs 

 schedule, reading time might be in the morning, afternoon or before bed.  Whatever time 

you choose, stick to it, but also remember that flexibility around  trips and special family 

events is OK. 

  ÅRead aloud to your reader. As school-aged children become better readers, parents often 

stop reading aloud to them. However, by reading more difficult books aloud to your reader, you 

help him learn new vocabulary words, concepts, and ways of telling stories or presenting 

information. You also enjoy the closeness of sharing a book with your child. 

  ÅConnect read-aloud choices to summer activities. Read your child books about 

 camping, such as ñWebster and Arnold Go Campingò, before or after a camping  trip. 

When you read and discuss books about things your child has experienced, you help her learn 

important vocabulary and extend her understanding of experiences.  

 ÅEncourage your child not to limit summer reading to books. Encourage your child to 

read the sports page to check up on her favorite baseball team or to read childrenôs magazines 

such as Ranger Rick, National Geographic World and New  Moon. 

  ÅTake books along on outings. Pack books in your beach bag or picnic basket, and 

 bring a stack on long car rides. You and your child can enjoy books together 

 anywhere you go this summer.  

ÅEncourage your child to write this summer, too. From writing postcards to friends and 

relatives to keeping a journal while on a trip, summer presents unique ways for your child 

to write about his own experiences. Have your child take pictures on vacations or day 

trips and help him create a book about his experiences. 

 I wish you all a very safe and happy summer!  Even though weôll be on summer 

ñvacation,ò opportunities for learning happen every day and I encourage you to spend some 

academic time with your child each day so he or she continues to grow educationally throughout 

the summer.  August will be here before you know it and weôll be ready to start all over again 

with a new school year! 

Jason Calahan 

Elementary Principal 
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LOST AND FOUND 

 We have a large amount of items collected in our lost and found.  We will place all items 

on a table in the hallway during Spring Sing and near the elementary office throughout the last 

week of school.  All items left in lost and found will be donated after the last day of school. 

ELEMENTARY FIELD DAY  

 The elementary field day will be held on Friday, May 11 at 12:30 pm.  Our P.E. teachers 

do an outstanding job of hosting a fun and active afternoon for our kids.   

A.R. PARTY AT THE PARK  

 The A.R. Awards Ceremony will be held on May 14 at 2:00pm.  Mrs. Dewey has 

organized a great afternoon for students that met their yearly AR goals. 

ACCELERATED READER POINTS  

 Students who have earned AR (Accelerated Reader) points since the last newsletter 

include:   

10 POINTS 

Chloe Belter KJ 

Yair Cianuqui KJ 

Knox Demaree KJ 

20 POINTS 

Taycee Bayne KJ 

Maeson Engbrecht KM 

Terralynn Fletcher KM 

Jordan Matlock KM 

Brenley Sutton KM 

30 POINTS 

Danica Cleveland KM 

Jozlyn Knepp KM 

Jeremiah Knoles 1W 

Noah Paxton 2F 

40 POINTS 

Brianna Bohlen KJ 

Caden Calahan KJ 

Ian Gregg KJ 

Laney Haman KJ 

Damon Hall KM 

50 POINTS 

Brianna Bohlen KJ 

Laney Hamen KJ 

Kaitlin Martin KJ 

Rebecca Simonson KJ 

Karlee Johanson KM 

Kole Norquest KM 

Jaxon Parker KM 

Halzee Etherton 1J 

Benjamin Frame 1J 

Calvin Schaffert 1J 

Coy Corfield 1W 

Haven Dominguez 2H 

Micah Grauf 2H 

Houston Hill 3R 

Kamryn Butterfield 4D 

Hadley Hill 4K 

Corbin Ryan 6H 

100 POINTS 

Marcella Willard 1J 

Brekkyn Baker 1W 

Rhys Gilmore 1W 

Nathan Frame 2F 

Carly Matlock 2F 

Samuel Sachtjen 3K 

Cloe Wareham 3K 

Landon Hack 5G 

Makenna Still 5G 

150 POINTS 

John McNeel 4K 

200 POINTS 

Talon Thompson 3K 

Zane Czarnick 3R 

Samantha Hill 5G 

250 POINTS 

Kyra Hacker 3K 

Madison Haddow 3R 

Clemente Carrizales 6K 

Evie Lewis 6K 

Aden Bates 6H 

300 Points 

Kristyn Woolley 6H 

350 Points 

Hyrum Dominguez 4D 

Cayler Hacker 5T 

00 Points 

Bailey Bell 6H 

450 Points 

Alexis Truesdale 4D 

Addison Frederick 4K 

Stephanie Eller 5G 

Eva McCreery 6K 

Chase Moorhead 6K 

Olivia Moorhead 6K 
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500 Points 

Jaydon Parker 4K 

Claire Sexson 6K 

Rylan Hudson 6H 

Kandice Thompson 6H 

650 Points 

Heaven Hutchison 6H 

700 Points 

Gracie Seamann 6K 

750 Points 

Ceiden Childears 6H 

850 Points 

Emma Elliott 5G 

1000 Points 

Katie Abbott 5T 

1400 Points 

Brodey Hund 6H 

1550 Points 

Natalia Toribio 4K 

Peyton Fisher -2183.9 

 

FINAL AR DAY OF THE YEAR  

 Students will have one more opportunity to earn AR awards during the 2017-18 school 

year.  The last award presentation will be held on May 14.  Points earned after that date and 

throughout the summer will be carried over to next year. 

Girls on the Run 

Girls on the Run, April 28th in Kearney, NE 5K run. The run is to do your personal best 

and not to race or win against each other. So, when the girls asked to go back and walk or run 

with those on our team who were still making their way to the finish line, I was proud to say 

YES! They not only cheered each other on, but supported each other in finishing! Hershey 

GOTR girls ROCK! 

 

 

 

Preschool March 6, 2018 

Every year each group has their own uniqueness.  This year was the year of the boys.  

There were 15 boys out of 20 children.  Donôt get me wrong, our girls could hold their own.  No 

one was going to push them around!  They were 5 strong young ladies.   

The thing that stands out the most for this years class was that the majority of them were 

always in the EXCITED feeling cup.  (Each morning after they write their name, they are given a 

popsicle stick with their name on it.  They then put it in a feeling cup on how they are doing for 

the day and we discuss later.)  When you asked them why, it was because they loved their 

friends, their teachers, high school helpers, coming to school or even a certain area to work in.  

They truly loved being here!!  They have grown so much and are ready to conquer Kindergarten! 

I want to leave them with thisé 
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 ñSome kids are smarter than you, some kids have cooler clothes than you, some kids are 

better at sports than you, IT DOESNôT MATTER!!!  You have YOUR thing too!!  Be the kid 

who can GET ALONG.  Be the kid who is GENEROUS.  Be the kid who does the RIGHT 

THING.  Be the NICE kid.ò  --Bryan Scavnak 

May News from the School Nurse 

If you have provided prescription or over-the-counter medication to the school for your 

student, it MUST be picked up by a parent/guardian by Wednesday, May 16th at 11:30 AM or 

it will be destroyed.  No medication will be sent home with a student.  Thank you.  Debby & 

Julie 

Future Business Leaders of America 

Future Business Leaders of America, FBLA for short, is a great chance for kids to 

increase their knowledge in the business field. For the Hershey FBLA working hard, and 

participating in all of the ribbon projects lead them to the grand finale of FBLA: state. The State 

Leadership Conference was held in Omaha, NE from April 5th-7th. The theme of SLC 2018 was 

to ñElevate Your Futureò. Throughout the three days, the students learned how to elevate their 

future by taking tests to increase their knowledge, and listening to speakers. Keynote speaker, 

Patty Hendrickson, shared her enthusiastic speech with over two thousand kids. She challenged 

the students to be kind while reaching their potential. Seven students from Hershey received 

honorable mention from the State Leadership Conference. Rachel Abbott placed 14th out of 230 

in Agribusiness and 16th out of 203 in Intro to Business. Ellary McConnell placed 23rd out of 

549 in Business Communications. Brooke Bode placed 11th out of 143 in Cyber Security, 9th 

out of 191 in Intro to Tech, and 10th out of 403 in Intro to Business. Skylar Herrick placed 9th 

out of 297 in Health Care Administration. Brittney Richardson placed 15th out of 297 in Health 

Care Administration. Sam Mackley placed 15th out of 403 in Intro to Business. Aden Reed 

placed 17th out of 396 in Personal Finance, and 7th out of 403 in Intro to Business. 

 



 

8 
 

 

Spring has sprung!  

It has been a wonderful year for Teammates! The adults who have volunteered to join our 

program in order impact a life is phenomenal! Our  newest additions are Stacy Carder and Ben 

Ebmeier. Thank you. We have several who are in the process and jumping on board soon! 

We made it to the spring game! Go Big Red! The day started a little early as Todd Streeter drove 

the bus away from Hershey at 4:30am, Saturday, April 21. There were 57 participants who 

signed up to go. It was a full house in the stadium and thank goodness no one was left behind!  

Brenda Johnson, Hershey TeamMates board president, distributed scholarships from Teammates 

Central office and our local Chapter on April 23 during the annual awards presentation. These 

are the seniors who graciously accepted them: Baylee Brownawell, Aspen Carpenter, Joslyn 

Crow, McKenna Foster, Amanda Francescato, Skylar Herrick, Kaitlyn Kivett, McKade Smith, 

Kacy Trusty, Sydney Wolken, and Dalton Zeigler. Congratulations to all!   

 Teammates board will be serving breakfast to our Teammates Seniors on Wednesday, 

May 2nd. This is our biggest class of seniors to graduate yet! We are very proud of their 

dedication and commitment!  

May 15th we will have be sharing Rootbeer floats and minute to win it games as a grande 

finale of another great year!  

As always, if you are interested in becoming a mentor, please give me a call or email me. I 

would love to answer any questions!  

Making a difference one visit at a time. 

cathy.hiatt@hpspanthers.org  308-368-5572/308-539-0181 

Have a safe and enjoyable summer.  

RETIRMENT PARTY  

Retirement party for Cherilyn Kuhl on Wednesday, May 16th from 3:00 until 5:00 in the 

school cafeteria.  Beverages and cake will be served to honor Miss Kuhl. 

YEARBOOK  

Orders for the Hershey Public School 2017-18 Yearbook will be taken through May 

20.  The cost of the book is $35 or 2 for $65.  No orders will be taken after May 20.  A limited 

number of extra books will be printed for sale for $40 per book on a first come, first served basis 

at the beginning of the 2018 school year.  Orders may be placed with Rich Rolofson at the high 

school.  Please make your check payable to Hershey Public Schools.  We also have a number of 

Hershey yearbooks from previous years available at $10 per book.  For additional information, 

contact Rich Rolofson at the high school.  Place your order today!  We have preserved many 

memories of life at Hershey in 2017-18. 

mailto:cathy.hiatt@hpspanthers.org
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Two scholarships are available for students who will be in grades 9-12 for 2018 and are 

interested in participating at the Nebraska High School Press Association workshops at the 

University of Nebraska-Lincoln.  The workshop is held July 16-18.  Students will be housed on 

campus and be offered workshops in yearbook, writing, photography, graphic design, and much 

more.  All expenses are paid through the NHSPA.  If you would like to be considered for this 

opportunity, contact Rich Rolofson at the high school. The deadline for applications is May 18. 
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   It is the policy of the Hershey Public School District not to discriminate on the basis of sex, disability, race, color, religion, marital status, 

age or national origin in its education programs, administration, policies, employment or other agency programs. 
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